Streat Parish Meeting
Clerk & RFO Elizabeth Bennett
18 Luxford Road, Lindfield,
West Sussex, RH16 2LZ
Tel 01444 483018  Email: streat.pm@btinternet.com

Minutes of Streat Parish Ordinary Meeting Tuesday 10th October 2017 at 8.00pm in Stonehealed Barn, Streat Lane.
Committee Members Present: Tony Gedge (Chairman), Mike Sandercock, Tim Gaynor, Liz Bennett (Clerk).
Villagers on electoral roll: Sue Hancock, Carol Owen, Ray Whorlow, Margaret Brown, Charles Yeldham,  Mike Sewell, Lance Smith, Stephen Ulph.
1. [bookmark: _GoBack]Apologies for absence
Apologies were accepted from Brian Clifford, Jane Cowley, Sue Sewell, Colin Juniper, George and Debbie Swaine, Deborah Grubb.

2. Minutes of last Ordinary Meeting held on 11th April 2017.
The minutes of the last annual meeting were unanimously accepted as a true and fair record of the meeting and were signed by the Chairman.

3. Matters arising from the minutes.
The Clerk reported that the new Lloyds bank account is being opened so that she can view but not create transactions.

4. Statement of Accounts 01/04/2017 – 30/09/2017
The Clerk presented the Statement of Accounts which had been circulated prior to the meeting. The statement was unanimously approved by the meeting.

5. Budget and precept 2018/2019.
The Clerk presented the budget and proposed precept for the next financial year, which had been circulated prior to the meeting.  The budget and precept of £3355 was unanimously approved by the meeting.

6. Representative to Sussex Association of Local Councils.
It was agreed that Tony Gedge would continue to represent Streat Parish Meeting at the Sussex Association of Local Councils.

7. Updates. 
a. Ditchling, Westmeston and Streat Neighbourhood Plan.
The consultation run by the South Downs National Park Authority (SDNPA) has concluded with no significant comments.  The SDNPA has now appointed the examiner, Mr Christopher Lockhart Mummery QC.  His costs will be paid for by SDNPA.  

Delays at examination at Wivelsfield Parish left open a window for developers so that houses were granted permission that would not have been allowed if their Neighbourhood Plan had been in place.  There was a concern that this could occur in Streat if the examination was not completed quickly.  Tim Gaynor assured that Streat is not vulnerable to development in the same way that Wivelsfield is.  Wivelsfield has several sites targeted by developers and Streat has the added protection of the SDNP.

b. Rectory Barn.
It was agreed at the last Ordinary Meeting that Tony Gedge would write to the PCC to ensure that the money in the Streat Barn Mission Fund is spent in a way that benefits the parish.  Tony summarised the letter for the meeting, and he has copied in the treasurer of the Streat Barn Mission Fund and our two Church Wardens.  

Stephen Ulph, Church Warden, provided an update on the proposed new toilets and kitchenette.  The architect has been asked for his ideas and his drawings will be available soon.  In addition to this work, repairs are needed to walls at both the churches in Streat and Westmeston.

He was asked if the walk way can be improved.  Large steps were put in to make it easier for wheelchairs users.  The gradient is too steep for a slope.  He felt that due to the lie of the land there were no other ways that the walk way could be improved, but welcomes any suggestions.

It was agreed that the Committee will meet to view the proposed plans, when available, to ensure that they meet the needs of the village. It was agreed that Mike Sewell will join the Committee for this meeting.

There was concern that the focus of current discussions is on the provision of the new toilets and kitchenette.  Whilst these improvements are welcome and a good use of the Streat Barn Mission fund, approximately £120k will be left in the fund once these improvements have been made and it is vital that the long term use of these funds for the benefit of the parish is secured.  The PCC should not be able to spend this money on their own projects.  Tony Gedge agreed; his letter explains this and if no satisfactory response is received then the matter will be escalated.

c. New bridleway at B2116.  
Tony reported that the contractor for East Sussex County Council is preparing drawings to create the new East West bridleway just inside the hedge along the south boundary of the B2116.  It will connect to the Jubilee Path. There is no date for completion at present, but the financing is available and the project is progressing.

d. V on the Downs light installation.
This is now scheduled for the weekend of 21/9/2018, subject to funding.  The light installation will reference the history of the downs and there will be a series of associated events, including a flypast and opportunities for children to learn about Sussex crafts and produce.  Proceeds from the event will go to the RAF Benevolent Fund and the Air Ambulance Trust. 

e. Planning.
The planning update was distributed to the meeting and was noted.

f. Monday Group.
Unfortunately, the update from the Monday Group has not been received.

g. Neighbourhood Watch/ Traffic issues.
Mike Sewell asked if anyone knows who owns the land that is occupied by the visitor in the woods.  The police can only ask the visitor to move on if they have the permission of the landowner. 

There was an accident in Spatham Lane last week that resulted in the death of a horse and serious injuries to the rider.  It is understood that the driver was a student at Plumpton College.

Tony Gedge reported that Westmeston Parish Council is investigating ways in which they can reduce speed on local roads, particularly Spatham Lane.  One option they are considering to place 20mph advisory signs onto existing road signs.
A meeting is to be held later this week, to consider traffic and speeding issues, with representatives from local councils, SDNPA, ESCC and Sussex Police.  Tony will be attending.

8. Minor matters.
Tim Gaynor reported that he will talk to the Ranger about the bridleway south of Meadowsweet.  It is very narrow and has ditches either side, making it difficult for horses to pass each other.

9. Date of next meeting.
Tuesday 10th April 2018 at 8pm. 

MEETING CLOSED.
DRAFT MINUTES SUBJECT TO CONFIRMATION.
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